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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – Dec 7, 2017 

         

I. General 

 The Council was called to order at 7 PM by Grand Knight William Hensen. 

 Opening Prayer was offered by same.    

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers, the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard A 

Dep. Grand Knight E Lecturer E Trustee 3
rd

 Year P 

Chancellor E Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year P 

Recorder P Warden A Trustee 1
st
 Year P 

 

 The business meeting minutes for November 2017 were read-in for approval. Roger Giudici made a 

motion to accept as read, Steve Froseth provided a seconded, after no further discussion, the minutes 

were unanimously approved.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Steve Froseth  

 Per Roger Giudici there are no new candidates ready for this weekend’s induction ceremony which will 

take place on December 8 at 7 pm as part of the KOC Midyear Conference. There are three possible 

candidates and one possible transfer, more to follow.  

 There is one transfer Form 100, Mike Melo from Council 12553 Denton, Texas. Mike’s Form 100 was 

read-in by Roger, and then unanimously approved.  

 Roger would like to have a 1
st
 Degree Team practice at his home on Tuesday Jan 16th at 7:00 pm. With 

a First Degree to take place on February 10
th

 at 7:30 pm, just before our monthly business meeting.   

  

III. Grand Knight Report – William Hensen   

 Correspondence:  

 Thank You card from the council’s State Farm Insurance Agent, Mr. Travis Henderson (see 

attachment pg.7).   

 Events/Activities:  

 State mid-year meeting is scheduled for December 8, 9 and 10
th

 at the Denver Technical Center 

(DTC) Marriot, with the General Meeting scheduled for Saturday December 9.  

 Council Christmas Party will be Dec.10 after the 5:00pm Mass. Knights to provide Turkey / Ham, 

Desserts and Beverages, pot luck for the sides. Santa will also be there.  

 Concerning Christmas Eve parking, Father Krol is once again asking for our help and assistance in 

directing mass attenders.  Since the parking issue will only impact the 4:00 & 7:00 pm Masses, 

volunteers to assist Mass goers will only be needed for those two.   

 In general, we need to start looking at building our events with the purpose of attracting younger 

men to get involved with the council.  

 Pennies from Heaven 

 Knight of the Month –  Ken Balcerzak 
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 Family of the Month – The Scieras, Paul and Jenny.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek Krol  

 None.  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery 

Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.5).  

o Bank Balance – $33,716 

o Outstanding Checks – $3,458 

o Hailey Fund – $1.312 

o Lady Knights – $4,354 

o Available Funds – $24,592 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Steve Froseth 

Report(s) handed out at meeting (see attachment pgs.5 & 6). The figures are in balance with the Treasurer’s 

report.  

o Receipts/Actual Income – $14,545 

o Expenses – $17,061 

o Bank balance – $33,716 

o There is a negative cash flow of ($2,516) for this period.  

o Additional information (see attachment pgs. 5 & 6). 

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Paul Sciera/Joe Musso/Gary Mayfield.  

 An audit is required in February 2018, due on the 15
th

.  The audit will probably occur after the 

February 10 business meeting.   

 Nothing else to report.  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Bill Hensen for Ken Balcerzak  

 The council’s seminarian support program is ongoing.  

 The prayer for vocations was not read.   

 

IX. Committee Reports – Facilitated by Bill Hensen for Michael Burkett  

 

a. Membership Report – Roger Giudici 

 There are no new candidates ready for this weekend’s induction ceremony which will take place on 

December 8 at 7 pm as part of the KOC Midyear Conference.  

 A 1
st
 Degree Team practice will take place at Roger’s house on Tuesday Jan 16th at 7:00 pm. 

 There is one Transfer Form 100, Mike Mellow, it was read-in and unanimously approved.  

 Reminder that recruiting new members is everyone’s business. 

 Bill is still looking for someone to take Roger’s place.  

 Nothing more to report.   

 

b. Church Director Report – Bill Hensen for Dermot O’Doherty 

 Donuts are on-going per the schedule. 

 The annual priest’s reconciliation dinner is scheduled for December 13 at 5 pm.  

 The parish’s volunteer appreciation dinner is scheduled for January 26, 2018.    

 There is nothing else to report.   

 

c.  Community Report – Bill Hensen for Ford Fay 

 Thanksgiving Basket drive initiative was a great success.  
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 Nothing else to report.  

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera  

 Breakfast Burrito Sunday was held on December 3, a very successful event.  Thanks for everyone 

that helped out. We had $711 in sales and $256 in expenses for a $455 profit. The next one is 

scheduled for January 21.  

 The council social for December is the Christmas Party scheduled for December 10 after the 6pm 

Mass. Due to a number of activities scheduled for January, such as the Parish appreciation dinner 

and council spaghetti dinner, none is planned for that month. February 2018 is TBD.  

 Highway Cleanup is scheduled for May 2018.  

 The first Lent Fish Taco event will be February 16 after Stations of the Cross.  

 Nothing more to report.  

 

e. Family Report – Tony Mancuso 

 An email has been sent concerning this year’s Christmas Party, which is scheduled for Sunday 

December 10 after the 5pm Mass.  

 Starting at 3 pm, the Lady Knights are planning doing the decorating. Nevertheless, help is still 

needed for setup and cleanup.  

 Brian Murphy has agreed to be Santa,  

 Paul Sciera will be doing the turkeys this year, and Gary Mayfield will do the ham. Also for 

desert two sheet cakes have been ordered, one white, and one chocolate.  

 The Holy Family Icon will be there, and Father Krol will lead us in prayer.   

 Knight of the Year and Family of the Year Awards are to be given out. 

 As part of the party, the council will once again host the ‘Keeping Christ in Christmas’ poster 

contest.   

 The council will present Father Krol with a donation check for $1000 for the Pax Christi parish.  

 The next spaghetti dinner is scheduled for January 27, 2018. As always, help will be needed in the 

areas of cooking, setup and cleanup, more to follow.   

 Additionally, Tony is soliciting suggestions for various family activities.   

 

f. Culture of Life report – Mike McGinnis 

 Respect Life Committee 

o The 10:30 am Mass on Jan 21 will be a ‘Right to Life Mass,’ more to follow.   

o The committee has put together a brochure concerning ongoing right-to-life activities, goals, 

and initiatives (see attachment pgs.8 & 9).   

o Plans are ongoing for other events and activities.    

 Concerning the recent Fall 2017 ‘40 Days for Life campaign,’ Mike presented some statistics on the 

number of events internationally, nationally, the people involved, the number of babies saved, and 

other activities (see attachment pg.10). 

 Mike also discussed the 28
th

 Annual National Night of Prayer For Life scheduled for December 8 

(see attachment pg.11).  

 And as always, please continue to consider praying in front of ‘Planned Parenthood.’   

 

g.  Youth Report – Bill Hensen for Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 As part of the Council’s annual Christmas Party, we once again are planning on doing the ‘Keeping 

Christ in Christmas’ poster contest.    

 

h.  Newsletter  

 As our newsletter, Bill Hensen will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into state.   
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X. Advocates Report – Dave Petteys 

 There is nothing to report.   

 

XI. Unfinished Business   

 None 

  

XII. New Business   

 Concerning the parking of cars for both the 4 pm and 7 pm Masses on Christmas Eve, Chris Kennedy 

and Bill Hensen are the action officers for this event.  

 

.XIII. 4
th

 Degree Report – Roger Giudici 

 The assembly is scheduled to usher and take up the gifts at the 8:30 and 10:30 masses this coming 

weekend, Dec 9. The attire is the blue assembly shirt. Members need to check in with Roger for 

assignment. 

 The following weekend, Dec 16 & 17, there is a need for an honor guard at the 4:00 pm Saturday mass 

at St Mark, and the 5:00 pm Sunday Mass at Pax Christi. Both will be celebrated by Fr. Bierbaum in his 

new Rose vestments that the assembly acquired for him. Please come if you can. The honor guards for 

this event will be a joint venture with Assembly 2937 from St Mark. 

 5
th

 Sunday Rosary event is scheduled for December 31 before the 8:30 am Mass starting at 7:50 am. In 

conjunction with this activity ‘The Respect Life Committee’ will be doing donuts. The plan is to make 

this combined activity an ongoing event.   

 The assembly will usher and take up the gifts on Sunday Jan 7 at the 8:30 and 10:30 am Masses.  

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary 

 None.  

 

XV. District Deputy Report – Roger Giudici for Bernie Kuta  

 Please try and make the midyear conference (December 8 -10), and please get your committee reports 

done. 

 

XVI. Good of the Order 

Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 None.  

 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and /or material 

assistance: Bill Miller, Bridget Mosley, Lauren Hensen, Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family 

and Calista, Dave Herskovits, Tom Sathre and Bob Ehle (good friends of Ben Stancati), George Hensen, 

Katie Martindale (Ron Gerber’s granddaughter ), Bill Spence, Ilenne Mayfield (Gary’s sister-in-law), 

Yvonne and Herb Engler, Ann Sears, Brian Murphy, Joe Musso, Deann Craig, Jacob Donaldson, Ray 

Otstott (Ben’s brother-in-law), Cindy McGlaugflin, Frank Hensen, Brian Schessor, Terri Mayfield, Ron 

Gerber, & Members of our Council that have passed.  

 

XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek  

 None 

 

XIX.  Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

 Prayers from the KOC Blue Book were read by Bill Hensen.  

 

     Meeting was adjourned at 8:01 PM. 

Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati  
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----- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents---- 
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